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Romany Cottage, Buckden

North Yorkshire. BD23 5JA.

Tel: Skipton (01756) 760365

Minutes
Buckden Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of Buckden Parish Council held on Monday 12th September at 8.00pm in Buckden Parish Institute.

1.
in Attendance: Mr. G. Schofield (Chairman), Mr. P. Breen, Mr. C. Clarke, Mr. T. Berry (Clerk)

County Councillor Mrs. S. Marshall & District Councillor Mr. J. Roberts.
2.
Minutes of the previous Meeting.

The Minutes of the August Meeting were accepted as a true record. This was proposed by PB and seconded by CC. At present the minutes are seen by councillors just prior to the following months Meeting, this gap was considered to be too long, Clerk asked to send draft Minutes out within seven days of the relevant Meeting.

3.
Declaration of Interests.

No Councillor declared any pecuniary or personal interest in any item on the Agenda when invited. The result of which may have made a difference in the outcome as decisions are being made.

4.
Matters arising.
4.1
Confirmation from DC Mr. J. Roberts of future notification under Article 4 re: Solar Panels. Mr. Roberts reported that this would now happen and Council would be informed prior to any development.
4.2
Current position on brightening up the ‘Road Closure’ signs. (ref: 6818, 6828 & 6842) Clerk reported that possible alteration to the back of the signs was not possible.
4.3
Purchase of Salt ‘n Sand. (ref: 6819) Clerk reported that he was still waiting for these prices but they would be available for the October Meeting.
4.4
email – DC Mr. J. Roberts informing Supermobile stops. (ref: 6827) Clerk read this out to the Meeting, stating the Supermobile would come to Buckden on a fortnightly basis. The opposite week Parishioners would be able to visit the van in Kettlewell. The facilities on the van were more extensive than had been on the earlier van.
4.5
email – DC Mr. J. Roberts re Biker Wagons. (ref: 6837 & 6837B) Mr. Roberts reported that the disturbance was an infringement of Parishioners ‘Human Rights.’ He had been in touch with James Gilroy at County Hall and was trying to facilitate a Meeting with Biker’s to discuss this problem. David Parish, the Minerals Officer at Bainbridge said that lorries could not fill up at the quarries until 6.00am, so why was there need to be going through the Dale at 4.00am?
4.6
email – DC Mr. J. Roberts re: Oughtershaw to Fleet Moss. Copy email stating that Stuart Cracknell (Area 4) would be examining the problems during the fist 10 days of September. As there are other road workings in the area, it was felt this work could be combined.
4.7
Waste bin on the Green in front of the Buck Inn. Clerk had taken this up with Mr. Jim Hirst (CDC) Initially he said this was an ‘old type’ of bin and the operatives would not empty it. He was sending catalogues of alternative bins, their costings being £200-£250. The Clerk informed him that the problem was still there and questioned why the Council had to ‘buy’ this unit. He phoned back a few days later to say he’d found a second hand one which they would recondition and site on the Green, removing the obsolete bin.

5.
Councillors Report.

Mr. Schofield invited the Councillors to make their reports.

CC Mrs. S. Marshall referred to the letter from NYCC about the ‘Winter Maintenance Parish & Town Council Scheme.’
The work being carried out at Raisgill Bridge was costing CDC £70,000.

CDC were having to make a savings of £5.5m from this years budget to balance the books so there would be no ‘new’ schemes on the highways, just maintenance.

Mrs Marshall had again shown her concern about the motorbikes on our roads but the Police were more concerned with incidents on the A65.

Mr. Schofield thanked Mrs Marshall and invited DC Mr. J. Roberts for his report.

DC Mr. J. Roberts informed that the Council had now moved to Belle Vue Square and Brewery Lane had reopened, the registry office was also sited here. Their old Council site would be cleared and the land used to build ‘Affordable Housing’.
The Co-op Food Store was closing but ‘Next’ wanted bigger premises and ‘Argos’ wanted to open a branch in Skipton.  
Skyburn quarry is due to close shortly; the tip at Halton East will succeed it.

The YDNP ‘Development Plan’ is due for approval during w/c 19th September but there are no proposals in that which would affect Buckden.

Mr. Schofield thanked Mr. Roberts.

6.
Finance.

6.1
Horton Landscaping. Invoices. (ref:6803, 6804 & 6841) – Cheque of £66.00 to pay for one month’s cutting to be sent.

6.2
HSBC – Community Account details. (ref: 6816) – noted.

6.3
Mazars - Receipt of audited accounts. (ref: 6839) – noted.
7.
Planning.

There were no planning items to be inspected.

8.          Correspondence received.

8.1
smp Playgrounds. (ref: 6805) – available.

8.2
YLCA – email – Vacancy for Clerk at Arkendale PC. (ref: 6806) – available.

8.3
rsnonline – email - News Digest. (ref: 6807, 6811, 6826, 6833 &6836) – available.

8.4
email - Village SOS Competition. (ref: 6808) – available.

8.5
email - Sustainable Gov newsletter. (ref: 6809, 6814 & 6832) – available.

8.6
YLCA – email – Information sought re: ‘Borrowing to purchase village shops.’ (ref: 6810) – available.

8.7
Empowering local councils. Email from Steve Shaw to support this proposal. (ref: 6812) – available.

8.8
YLCA – email – Extension to deadline for the North Yorks Minerals & Waste Development Framework.



(ref: 6813) – available.

8.9
CDC – Kevin Wailes – email – re Grass Cutting. (ref: 6815 & 6823) – awaiting quotes.

8.10
YLCA – email – CiLCA Certificate. (ref: 6817) – available.

8.11
YLCA – email – Training courses full. (ref: 6820) – available.

8.12
NYCC highways. Maintenance work at Raisgill Bridge. (ref: 6821) – see CC Mrs. S. Marshall’s report.
8.13
North Yorkshire Youth – implementation of voluntary youth projects. (ref: 6822) – available.
8.14
Airedale NHS Trust.  ‘Meet your governors’ (ref: 6824) – available.
8.15 Clerk’s letter to Messrs R. McDowell re: damage to Village Green. (ref: 6825) – Clerk’s letter had been ignored by company.
8.16
Tower mint – email re: Diamond Jubilee Medals. (ref: 6829) – available.
8.16 furniture@work catalogue. (ref: 6830) – available.
8.17 Allerton Waste Recovery Park. Proposals for the development of new waste treatment facility for North Yorkshire. (ref: 6831) – available.
8.18 CDC - email – CDC & NYCC moving to 1, Belle Vue Square from 13th September. (ref: 6834) – see DC Mr. J. Roberts report.
8.19 CDC – community News. (ref: 6835) – noted.
8.20
Rural Action Yorkshire – email – new regulations affecting management of village halls. (ref: 6838) – Vice Chairman of Village Institute Mr. P. Vetch to attend.
9.        Any other business.

9.0 An itinerant has their caravan parked in the quarry at Oughtershaw. Dc Mr. J. Roberts is to consult with 

Mr. I. Mann to effect their removal.

The Chairman closed the Meeting at 9.20pm as all business had been completed. 
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